
Papillion – La Vista Schools Foundation / Kids Club
COVID-19 Plan and Parent Information – Effective August 10, 2021
At Papillion – La Vista Schools Foundation / Kids Club the health and safety of our children, family and staff is our top priority.  The purpose of this communication is to share what steps the Papillion – La Vista Schools Foundation / Kids Club has taken and to ask for your support in helping us keep children, staff, families and community healthy and safe.

Please read carefully all the information so we can all work together to keep everyone safe.
Currently Papillion – La Vista Schools Foundation / Kids Club is:
· Working closely with Papillion La Vista Community Schools in all communications, policies and guidelines.
· Working closely with Sarpy/Cass Health Department and following all requirements and guidelines form the CDC, DHHS and other government entities.
· Masks are optional for all children, staff, parent or guardian, both inside and outside the school building.  
· If a parent would like their child to wear a mask while inside or outside the building, parents will notify their Kids Club Site Director and they will assure your child wears a mask as instructed by you.
· All Staff and Children will wear masks per vendor requirements.
· All Staff and Children will wear masks while riding on the bus if instructed to do so.
· Masks are optional for all special presenters/vendors.  
· Kids Club will continue our current cleaning policies; disinfecting items and toys that are used or played with frequently. Increase disinfecting high touch areas (door handle, light switches, tables, etc.).
· Additional hand washing education and signage for all Kids Club staff and children. 
· Kids Club will continue with the stringent hand washing care for staff and children before each meal or snack, transitions from outside to inside or inside transitions, leaving and arriving from a field trip and regularly while on field trips.
· On field trips, staff and children will remain in the same groups as much as possible to avoid cross-contamination. 
· Anyone (staff, children, vendors) with a temperature of 100.4 or higher may not stay on the premises or will be sent home from a field trip.
· Children will be sent home immediately if exhibiting fever, cough, difficulty breathing or any other symptoms.
· Children with a temperature or symptoms will be isolated from other children and staff until they are picked up.
· Children and staff may not return until they are fever free for 24 hours without the use of fever reducing medications.  In some cases, a doctor’s note may be required to return to the premises.
· Notification of illness’s or COVID diagnosis of a staff or child will not be announced to site families unless instructed to do so by the Health Sarpy/Cass Health Department, DHHS, CDC or Papillion La Vista Community Schools.
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